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Bassingbourn-cum-Kneesworth Parish Council
PLANNING COMMITTEE 
Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 24th  January 2017 
at The Limes, High Street- 7.30pm.
PRESENT:	Cllr Hallett (Chairman),  Cllr McInulty, Cllr Sams,   Cllr Hull, Cllr Douglass,  Cllr Freeman, Cllr Spenceley, Cllr Robinson, Cllr Dixon, Cllr Geraghty,	 
District Cllr McCraith, District Cllr Cathcart
Members of Public	2

	1.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were received from Cllr Catherall, Cllr Oakley, Cllr Woodhouse, Cllr Hirtzel and County Cllr Dent

	

	2.
	DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS RELATING TO ITEMS ON THE AGENDA
There were no interests declared.

	

	3.
	MINUTES OF LAST MEETINGS
3.1 Minutes of Planning committee meeting  3rd January 2017 
Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held on Tuesday 3rd January 2017 were agreed a true record and signed by the Chairman.

	

	4.
	MATTERS ARISING
There were no Matters Arising.

	


-

	5.
	CORRESPONDENCE
5.1 Ski Slope Access Petition
A petition was in circulation. This was to address the access to the Ski Slope via Guise Lane which was prior to the MOD announcing that the Barracks was going to re-open in 2019. It was hoped that there was now a strong possibility that the access could be regained via the main gate off the A1198.  Cllr Cathcart asked how the petition was going to be presented adding that if it was sent to South Cambridgeshire District Council it had to be noted by the full council. He advised that a significant number of signatures should be sought as it would show the depth of feeling in the village.


	



	6.
	OPEN FORUM	
6.1 Ski Slope Access
Councillors were advised that the conditions relating to the planning consent were still in draft form and this was being chased up with the officers. It would be progressed higher if there was no response. A Travel Plan was a major omission which Cllr Sams confirmed was a requirement.

	

	7.
	PLANNING/TREE WORK APPLICATIONS
7.1 Planning Applications
7.1.1 Planning Ref S/0083/17/FL
57 Spring Lane –Demolish existing single storey utility room and conservatory and build new single storey kitchen and utility room
Recommendation -Support
[bookmark: _GoBack]7.2 Tree Work Applications
7.2.1 Planning Ref S/0020/17/TC
39 South End –Work to Cherry Tree and Pear Tree
No Comments 
7.3 Planning Decisions notified by South Cambridgeshire District Council
No decision notices had been received.

	







	8.
	NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
An informal meeting had been arranged for the 31st January 2017 with South Cambridgeshire District Council Officers. The Clerk to confirm the venue. Councillors were urged to attend if possible. This was an information gathering session and there would be a formal presentation to Councillors in due course.


	
-Clerk




	9.
	LOCAL GREEN SPACE UPDATE
The Chairman reported that the Planning Inspector was currently examining the Local Green Space in the Local Plan. The County Council, as the landowners, had objected to The Rouses being included. They had previously applied for housing on the site. The Chairman attended a hearing at the District Council offices and confirmed that the land had been properly assessed and was important to the village. The Inspector did not give any hints as to the outcome.
Cllr Cathcart thanked the Chairman for attending the hearing at short notice. He added that by having someone from the parish to support the case was very helpful. 
Cllr Spenceley queried areas of land in the village, owned by Cambridgeshire County Council, which could be used for housing. The Chairman stated that there were no formal applications to date but advised that the County Council held pockets of land south of The Causeway. He confirmed that the Rouses area in question was not the land currently leased to the Parish Council it was the remainder.

	

	10.
	COUNCILLORS ITEMS FOR INFORMATION AND REQUIRING THE URGENT ATTENTION OF THE CLERK
There were no issues raised.

	







The meeting closed at 7.46pm





